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USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT PRESENTS $646,000 
TO TOWN OF ARCADIA FOR WATER DISTRICT #10
NEWARK, N.Y., October 17, 2008 –U.S. Department of Agriculture Rural Development State Director Patrick H. Brennan today presented $646,000 to the Town of Arcadia.
The award will be distributed as a $514,000 loan and a $132,000 grant and will be used to install pipe for Water District #10 in the Skinner/Martin Road, Fairville Maple Ridge Road and Buffalo Road area. The project will serve more than 70 residents, who have relied on inadequate wells for water. 


“One of our primary missions at USDA Rural Development is helping rural communities provide clean, safe water and this award helps us achieve that goal,” said State Director Brennan. “This funding will enable the Town of Arcadia to provide water service for residents who have struggled with inadequate well water for years, improving the quality of life.”
“This funding from USDA Rural Development will enable the Town of Arcadia to supply public water to residents who have relied on inadequate wells for far too long,” said Arcadia Town Supervisor Richard Colacino. “I wish to thank everyone involved in this project at the local, state and federal level for their support.”
“The investment of these significant USDA Rural Development dollars will help the Town of Arcadia expand and improve water services to critical areas in the community. This is an example of a positive outcome resulting from a positive partnership between Federal, state and local governments,” said Assemblyman Bob Oaks (Assembly District 128).

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to increase economic opportunity and improve the quality of life for rural residents. In fiscal year 2008, USDA Rural Development invested more than $274 million in New York, raising its total investment in the state to more than $1.75 billion since 2001. Further information on rural programs is available by contacting the State Office at (315) 477-6400 or by visiting USDA's web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/ny. 
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Committed to the future of rural communities.

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.

To file a complaint of discrimination write: USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, DC 20250-9410

 or call (800) 795-3272 (voice), or (202) 720-6382 (TDD).
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